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Colleagues,
 
Since my arrival to Cal Mari5me, I have commi8ed to transparency with the campus community.
During recent conversa5ons and budget presenta5ons, several members of our campus shared with
me rumors and innuendos concerning supposed fiscal improprie5es and corrup5on on campus.  As
part of my due diligence, I requested that auditors perform a fiscal review of our campus. All audit
reviews are now complete except for one on our Financial Aid opera5ons. That report is expected to
be finalized by CSU auditors in February.
 
I am pleased to report the audits have not revealed any instances of theH or misuse of funds. There
were, however, substan5ated findings of fiscal improprie5es in two program areas. Below is a
summary of the audit findings.
 
Immediate Office of the President –
The objec5ve of the review performed by CSU auditors was to assist me as the incoming interim
president by performing a review of key aspects of campus administra5on. As such, the CSU audit



 
Finance & Accoun?ng –
CSU auditors found minor recordkeeping and 5meliness issues related to account reconcilia5ons. This
was largely due to control and process breakdowns that “were not egregious or fraudulent in nature.”
Overall, the auditors iden5fied areas for improvement related to bank reconcilia5ons, 5mely
reconcilia5on on the use of MARAD funds, increased oversight of dining service contracts, and other
process or administra5ve improvements.
 
Human Resources –
CSU auditors recommended that campus HR staff be required to prepare and complete posi5on
descrip5ons for maintenance in employee HR files before the hiring ac5on is complete, and that
employee salary and benefits informa5on uploaded into the payroll system should be reviewed and
approved by management prior to finaliza5on. This is to enhance quality control and reduce
opportunity for administra5ve error.
 
Informa?on Technology –
The CSU audit team reviewed the campus informa5on technology (IT) services and budget to
determine whether they were appropriate to meet the needs of Cal Mari5me.  The audit team also



circumvented in viola5on of State and CSU policies, and purchase orders were kept below $50,000 to
circumvent bidding requirements. Failure to follow appropriate procurement procedures allowed the
PACE program to engage in a service arrangement containing a poten5al or perceived conflict of
interest without execu5on of a contract or comple5on of formal bidding requirements. Addi5onally,
the audit team confirmed PACE has operated at a deficit for the last three fiscal years in viola5on of


